
  
 
 
     Exhibit H 
 
Email from Richard Foster  June 24, 2015 
 
Good Morning Dr. Hawley 
 
I just want to let you know we are good with your list, including transportation.  Thank you for all the 
collaboration through this process. 
Richard 
 

I have worked with the District to seek changes in the magnet plan that 
are responsive to concerns expressed by the plaintiffs and me. The 
District has agreed to the following: 

 
1. Ochoa will not be a lighthouse school.  
2.    Categories will be no longer be used.*   
3.    Magnet funding will not be continued beyond the year in which 

funding is withdrawn but schools that had been magnet schools will 
be funded as needed to meet student needs. This can exceed formula 
funding. 

4.    My recommendations with respect to integration will take place no 
later than October of the two school years remaining and 
recommendations relating to academic performance will be made as 
soon as data from the previous year becomes available.  

5.     Transportation will be provided to all students who are involved in 
activities beyond the school days when individual magnet school 
plans call for such learning activities. 

6.    There is no exclusionary option either now or in the future. 
7.     Goals for individual schools must be at least as high as the current 

school measures of academic performance. 
8.    Paraprofessionals will not be used to provide remediation for 

students who are underachieving. 
 

*There is no need because the goals established by the Court apply to every 
school and program. Every school must meet those goals. 
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